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MEETING on 12 SEPTEMBER 2017 ( 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

Glenn Scott, HASSELL Studio Sydney

Glenn Scott, a Director of Hassell Studio Sydney, is 
an internationally recognised specialist in large-scale, 
public assembly design and planning, with a focus on 
sport and entertainment venues.

Prior to joining HASSELL in 2010, he worked on many high-profile sports projects 
around the world including:
*IOC award-winning Beijing 2008 Olympic Tennis Centre
*AIA award-winning Redfern Park and Oval in Sydney
*Venice Football Stadium in Italy
*AIA award-winning Sydney Olympic Park Tennis Centre
*Master planning of the Giza Pyramids, UNESCO World Heritage site in Egypt
*Royal Randwick Racecourse in Sydney
*UNSW Sports Park (David Philips Field)

As Principal-in-Charge of the Transformation of Darling Harbour in Sydney, Glenn 
lead the redevelopment of convention, exhibition, and entertainment facilities. 

Together, these projects represent the most exciting renewal in the history of this 
major waterfront precinct.

Some information concerning the International Convention Centre is shown on 
the following page.
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International Convention Centre Sydney

Joint venture partners HASSELL + Populous have delivered the architectural 
design for Sydney’s new integrated convention, exhibition and entertainment 
precinct at Darling Harbour as design consultants to the Darling Harbour Live 
consortium (comprising Lend Lease, Capella Capital, AEG Ogden and Spotless). 

The consortium was selected by the New South Wales Government as the 
preferred developer of the A$1 billion facility.

HASSELL also designed the extensive public realm, pedestrian parkland and 
plaza environs around these new facilities.
The project involved the transformation of this key Sydney precinct through the 
design of three major public buildings and the unifying public realm, including:
*A convention facility with capacity for three concurrent events of up to 2,500 
delegates
*Exhibition space of 40,000 sqm
*A 5,000 sqm external event deck with spectacular city views
*A plenary hall which can be converted to an entertainment theatre seating 8,000
*A grand ballroom with banqueting space for 2,000
*Upgrade and improvements to the public parklands and open space

The remaking of Darling Harbour was a rare opportunity to design a significant 
new quarter within the central city. It extends the urban fabric and reconnects the 
city and surrounds with more permeable networks of streets and lanes, bringing a 
new level of public amenity for visitors and citizens alike through extended public 
parkland that is identifiably ‘Sydney’ in character.
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PRESIDENT PETER’S REPORT

We had a most interesting speaker in Vanessa Weedon, 
Head of Projects at the Australian Marine Museum. The 
Museum is an unique institution recording and keeping
Australian Naval History
Along with a large contingent of professional staff the 
museum has about 1300 volunteers who are talented 
people that work to conserve, restore and maintain the 
museum’s collections.

Mike Harrowell presented a final report on the fun run 
with a few suggestions for next year. One suggestion is that we seek more 
sponsors from the corporate world.
Many thanks must go to Mike for his wonderful effort in the organizing of the run 
to make it the success it was.

I’ll be away for the next month and Richard Green will stand in as Acting 
President.

President Peter.

2017 FUN RUN FEEDBACK

Some feedback from Mike Harrowell concerning the 2017 Fun Run, and a 
summary of Key Statistics was shared with all members at the meeting. 
Points to note;
•  Surplus for 2017 was $4,830.82, compared to $6,828.91 for 2016
•  The Fun Run Committee needs to start planning for the 2018 event   

 (Sunday 29 July) much earlier and by the end of 2017
•  The Fun Run should remain on the last Sunday of July (2 weeks before  

 the City to Surf)
•  Repace the BBQ with croissants (effort v atmosphere)
•  Introduce and promote a Schools competition - Prize for the most entries  

 (e.g. 5klm  for High Schools, 2klm for Primary Schools)
•  Advertise event in runners magazines (online versions), and North Shore  

 Times
•  Seek more sponsors (shoe retailers, gyms, and charge more for logo   

 displays
•  Use Real Estate Agents to distribute fliers more broadly
•  Make event more fund raising activity rather than Family Fun Day
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Need to apologise, or bringing a guest ? Please advise  Attendance 
Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email 
avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without 
an apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special 
dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

12 Sept Glenn Scott, 
International Convention C

Neil Howie Sergeant  /
Corporals

26 Sept PP Ian Robertson
Members Talk

Sergeant / 
Corporals

10 Oct TBA Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 22 AUGUST 2017
Meeting  Attendance

  
 
NO MEMBERS BIRTHDAYS IN SEPTEMBER

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 28 Attendance Percentage 75.00%

Members Present 21 Make-ups 0

Apologies 7 Guests 0

No Apologies 0 Partners 5

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - SEPTEMBER 2017

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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NEXT MEETING - 26 SEPTEMBER  2017

The FUND RAISING Committee is seeking 
IDEAS from members.

Try thinking outside the square.

Neil Howie and his Committee are still open to all ideas about fund 
raising.
If you think there is a potential fund raising opporunity or event which the Club 
could be involved with, let Neil know, and he and his Committee will further 
explore it to see if its something suitable for us to undertake.
All suggestions will be greatly appreciated by Neil and his Committee.

FUND RAISING IDEAS BEING SOUGHT

SERGEANT SESSION

PP Ian Robertson - Member and Technology Talk

PP Ian Robertson will address us on his IT career, and provide some interesting 
insight into the current developments in communications, technologies and other 
innovative electronics and the application of these new sophisticated  electronics 
including into security systems.

Ian will have returned from on overseas conference shortly before this so will have 
some very current information and facts about these matters

Be warned, this year we have a Sergeant-at-Arms, Ian Garrard, and two
Corporals, Allan Farrar and Sue Ward.

So be aware you may be “spied” upon or caught out for misdemeanours by any
one of these slueths, before, during or between meetings.
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LAST MEETING - 22 AUGUST 2017

AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL MARITIME MUSEUM
Vanessa Weedon -   Head of Projects

 
What a night for maritime enthusiasts! The club was extremely fortunate to have 
as its guest Vanessa Weedon the Head of projects at the ANMM who gave 
a terrific presentation on the museum, its expansion plans and the bringing 
together of the heritage fleet and the museum to have a greatly enhanced floating 
exhibition following the completion of two new wharfs.
 
The museum is the home to some 14000 nautical artifacts all related to the 
maritime history of our country – the value of which is priceless. Vanessa’s role 
is the management of the new facilities plus the planning and execution of any 
programme carried out by the museum. It has been a long time since any guest 
speaker has fielded as many questions from our members as Vanessa did, 
emphasising the interest of the members in her presentation.
 
This is a great place to take the grandchildren during school holidays and a 
full day can easily be utilised and remember there are great discounts in the 
entertainment Book in regard to entrance to the ANMM.
Stuart Frith.

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL FATHERS DAY BBQ
Letter of Appreciation from School P&C

Hi Stuart and John
 It was such a pleasure to work with you guys this am on the RPS BBQ. On behalf 
of RPS we wanted to say a huge thank you to you and your amazing team for all 
of the efforts!.
 
You managed to cook and serve about 20kg of bacon, 200 sausages and about 
430 eggs!! - all within 1.5 hours! Not to mention all those bread rolls....
 
The year 2 mums at RPS are very grateful and we definitely wouldn’t have been 
able to do it without you. Thank you so much again Rotary and I hope to see you 
around again soon (probably at another event!)
 
Kind regards
Kim Darke and Jenny Mitchell (on behalf of RPS P&C). 
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Early notice, but the Club has been offered the following BBQ’s 
at Bunnings;
Sunday 1 October - Belrose ( Long weekend)
Sunday 8 October - Chatswood.
Saturday 2 December - Chatswood
Saturday 16 December - Belrose

PLEASE DIARISE THE DATES NOW - and advise Grant 
Campbell of any shifts you can do on any BBQ.

No response/outcome as yet on the request for an increase in the selling price of 
the sausage sandwich or drinks.

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND NOTIFICATIONS

SUNDAY 29 OCTOBER 2017
Peter Lewis has registered as a contact for Graffiti 
Removal Day, 2017

 Vandalism costs New South Wales over $100 million per year.

The aim of Graffiti Removal Day is to highlight the problem of graffiti and 
encourage people to volunteer their time to remove and prevent graffiti.
Graffiti Removal Day will take place on Sunday 29 October 2017.

Sunday 22nd October between 11am and 2pm. They predict about 200 to 300 
children and parents will attend the unveiling. 

Volunteers required.

KU-RING-GAI  ART CENTRE - 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE
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CROWS NEST ROTARY CHARITY NIGHT
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SOME SATISFACTION FOR PRESIDENT PETER
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END TRACHOMA BY 2020 PROJECT

Last meeting Ted Anderson , who has volunteered as the  District Trachoma
Champion,  provided an update on the “End Trachoma by 2020” project. 

Rotary International President for 2017/18 - Ian Riseley, from RC Sandringham 
Victoria, is promoting this as a centenary project.
Trachoma is the leading cause of infectious blindness in the world.
•Australia is the last developed country to still have trachoma.
•Australia’s coordinated effort in treatment began in 2009, resulting in
  significant rate reductions from 21% to 4.6% in 2015.
•Without prevention however, trachoma will continue to persist.

The disease spreads by hands, clothing, shared towels, bedding, and from flies
which have contacted runny eyes or noses. 

Ted advised HOWEVER that the there does not appear to be much meaningful 
progress being made so far with projects. Ted, who shared a few thoughts about 
projects and some research he has undertaken, believes that Clubs need to do 
or make some physical  contribution to the project, no simply make a financial 
contribution.

PRESENTATION - SENSORY GARDEN

PE Richard Green has received the following email from Fresh Tracks concerning 
the Sensory Garden and also the up coming presentation of the Hoist at HART.

“There is a presentation on Friday 29th of September (arriving at 1:45pm 
for 2pm start) at HART. This is an informal presentation by Hon Ray Williams, 
Minister Disability Services to thank Lindfield Rotary for their donation of a 
portable hoist.  I have invited a number of other local Rotary clubs  (Lindfield, 
Chatswood and Ku-ring-gai) to come along as it is a good opportunity to see how 
Fresh Tracks is helping people with a brain injury recover.  

Please find attached the Garden brief and also a brief overview of Fresh Tracks 
activities including the cycling centers.

I hope you or some of your members will be able to make it.
The address is just opposite the St Ives Showground 451 Mona Vale Rd, St. Ives 
2075”
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Wednesday 30 August, Peter Lefmann and Peter Lewis had another successful 
session of graffiti removal.They started with an initial list of 4 sites but added 5 
other sites as they toured the Roseville area with the trailer.

The sites included 
the bike shed on Hill St, Roseville, 
the Lord St car park, Roseville
the side of the PO at Roseville Ave, Roseville

They also cleared a site at a private home at Lindfield of a resident who contacted 
the Graffiti Team through a link on the Ku-ring-gai Council website. The resident 
is a stroke victim and the team was particularly happy to assist in removing 
objectionable graffiti from their property walls.
Following completion of their work, Peter Lewis also received a request from the 
Hon Secretary of the Roseville Bowling Club. The Team hope to be able to assist 
them also and add to our community contacts and supporters.

Some selected Photos follow;

GRAFFITI REMOVAL WORK
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The two Peters were again out on Thursday 7 September to remove some more 
graffiti.

The Roseville Bowling Club asked for the Club’d assistance – and the team also 
returned to a location at Lindfield, only cleaned a week ago (the resident is a 
stroke victim).

The Team  had some initial problems getting the Jetblaster to operate OK – but 
their combined efforts eventually succeeded!
And one of the photos is of Peter Lefmann BLASTING!
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MEMBERS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION

Competition No 2 Winner - 
Malcolm Pilcher - For the second meeting in a row.

Result of Competition No 3
Three (3) entries with all correct solution;
Peter Lefmann, Grant Campbell and Malcolm Pilcher.
 
A draw from the hat will be made at the meeting on 12 September to determine 
the winner, who must be present  to collect their prize.
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MEMBERS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION ENTRY
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Club Administration     Director Greg Muldoon

 Membership    Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson  
 Social     Peter McKeown and 4 partners
 Programs    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
 Public Relations   TBA

Vocational & Community Service Director David Brand

 Vocational Service    Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
 Community Service  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service  Director Ted Anderson

            International Service  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
 Youth Service   Ian Fraser, Robert Brell, Diana Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
 Funding    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance Officer  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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BACK PAGE

At a country-club party a young man was introduced to an attractive girl. 

Immediately he began paying her court and flattering her outrageously. The girl 
liked the young man, but she was taken a bit aback by his fast and ardent pitch. 

She was amazed when after 30 minutes he seriously proposed marriage.
“Look,” she said. “We only met a half hour ago. How can you be so sure? We 
know nothing about each other.”

“You’re wrong,” the young man declared. “For the past 5 years I’ve been working 
in the bank where your father has his account.”

* * * * * *
While waiting in line at the bank, a co-worker developed a very loud case of 
hiccups. By the time he reached the teller’s window, the hiccups seemed to have 
worsened.

The teller took my friend’s check and proceeded to run a computer verification of 
his account. After a minute she looked up from her terminal with a frown and said 
that she would be unable to cash his cheque

“Why not?” my friend asked incredulously.

“I’m sorry, sir,” she replied, “but our computer indicates that you do not have 
sufficient funds to cover this amount. As a matter of fact,” she continued, “our 
records show your account overdrawn in excess of $5000.” 

“It can’t be!” he cried. “You have to be kidding!”

“Yes, I am,” she answered with a smile, counting out his cash. “But you will notice 
that your hiccups are gone.”

* * * * * *
WHO SAID THIS

I drink it when I am happy and when I am sad. Sometimes I drink it when I am 
alone. When I have company I consider it obligatory. I trifle with it if I’m not hungry 
and I drink it when I am. Otherwise I never touch it - unless I’m thirsty.
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